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Our four Sundays of Stewardship have come to an end.  Those were some good 

Sundays at CLC.  The Ministry Fair is always fun.  Our different boards once 

again did a great job sharing the various ministries Christ Lutheran is involved 

in.  There is just one thing we would change for next year we would give the 

Sunday school children more time to check out the games at the various booths.  

Elizabeth Circle hosted a great Fish Pond and the Youth and Education Boards 

had Face Painting and The Human Slot Machine.  The last Sunday in Septem-

ber was The Blessing of the Animals in the gym.  We have never had so many 

people attend and bring their dogs, cats and rabbits.   That Sunday also brought 

back memories for some folks.  We worshipped in a gym between 1990 and the 

completion of the new sanctuary at our old building in 1997.  The first Sunday 

in October was Quilt Sunday a favorite for many people.  The quilts covering 

the pews make the sanctuary so colorful and for some it marks the beginning of 

the Christmas shopping season.  There were people here already on Wednesday 

evening to do some shopping.  This year the Quilters sold 37 quilts.  And the 

Harvest Fest/Pig Roast/Burning of the Mortgage on the second Sunday in Oc-

tober brought a great crowd to celebrate the burning of our $1.2 million dollar 

mortgage, enjoy a absolutely delicious Pig Roast and participate in all the great 

activities we offered.  The kids weren’t hindered by the colder weather at all.  

They were in the backyard enjoying the Bounce House and Hayride and people 

of all ages crafted their hearts out in the large youth room. 
 

Thank you to all who helped make the four weeks of stewardship possible with 

your volunteer hours and thank you to all who joined in the fun. 



  

 

 

 

 

Remember to fall back one hour 

 Saturday Night, November 2nd. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Worship News for November 

8:00 a.m. – Traditional Worship 

9:15 a.m. – Worship Express 

 
Sunday, November 3:  All Saints Sunday with Holy Communion 

This is going to be a special Sunday.  During both services, we will            

remember those saints who passed from this life to the next in the past 

year.  Some of our older members will share their wisdom in a video          

shown before worship services in the Narthex.  And we will explore the 

meaning of that section in the Apostle’s Creed where we confess “I believe 

in the communion of saints.”  To help us visualize its meaning, young      

people will be walking around church dressed like saints past, present and 

future. 

Preacher:  Pastor Paula 
 

Sunday, November 10:  Worship 

Widows are everywhere in today’s readings.  Jesus denounces those scribes 

who pray impressive prayers but  who give relatively little of their hoards.  

He commends the poor widow who in his view gave far more than the     

major donors.  Jesus doesn’t see her simply as an object of compassion or 

charity.  She, like the widow of Zarephath who shares her last bit of food 

with Elijah, does something of great importance. 

Preacher:  Pastor Paula    

Lion and Lamby will join us at Worship Express 
 

Sunday, November 17:  

Worship with Holy Communion/ New Member Sunday 

In the last week of his life, Jesus warned his disciples about the trials that 

were to come upon them and upon the world.  He encourages us not to be 

alarmed.   

Guest Preacher:  Sandy Grant  Liturgist:  Pastor Paula 
 

Sunday, November 24: 

Worship/ Christ the King Sunday 

Every year we try to get our heads wrapped around the idea that “Christ the 

King” is nothing like our earthly rulers.  He speaks the truth, but forces no 

one to listen.  But we would be fools not to.  Jesus is the one King who truly 

offers us life. 

Preacher:  Pastor Paula 

NOVEMBER WORSHIP NEWS  
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Louis Halverson        Norval Morgan 

     Rick Davie            Roger Utermark 

     Jim Hanson              Jerry Graffin 

     Jim Lunde          Dick Bon Durant 

     John Cox                Al Christensen 
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PHOTOS FROM      
YESTERDAY:  Ecumenical Thanksgiving  

Evening  Worship 

Wednesday, November 27th 

7:00 p.m. 

Covenant Lutheran 

 
Please put the date on the calendar and plan to-
come.  Special music  will be provided by people 
from St. Anne’s, Covenant and Christ Lutheran. 
Pastor Paula will preach. 

 

 

Advent Beginnings  

Sunday, November 24   

11:00 a.m. – 1:00 P.M. 

Advent is the four Sundays before Christmas, a time spent 
preparing for the birth of Jesus.  Let’s do it together on 
the Sunday before Advent begins. The Youth and             
Education Ministry Teams are hosting this event for the 
entire   congregation - youth and adults.  We will make 
homemade Christmas Cards, Christmas Decora-
tions and of course frost and decorate Christmas Cookies.  We will put 
up the Christmas trees and, food will be served. On the menu that day will 
be both kid and adult favorites.  A free will donation will be taken to cover the cost.  
The crafts will be on display in the narthex, Sunday, November 10th and 
17th be sure to check them out.  Kids, instead of buying something for 
mom and dad and grandpa and grandma, how about making them a 
gift? 

 

We Burned the Mortgage 

When we burned the mortgage in worship on Sunday, 

October 13th we still owed $2545 on the building.  

Well, that debt is now paid off.  On the 13th we re-

ceived $1900 in designated gifts, $858 in profits from 

the Bake Sale and another $1823 from the Pig Roast.  

That means we have paid off that debt and have $2136 

left  over.  Thank you CLC!  The extra money from 

October 13tha and any additional gifts designated for 

mortgage will go towards organ repair. 

 

New Member Sunday – November 17, 2024 

Are you interested in joining Christ Lutheran?          
Do you know anyone who is? If so, talk to Pastor 
Paula, Jen Hoffman or contact the church office at            
(608)–873–9353.  New members will officially be 
received into our faith community on Sunday,        
November 17 at both services.  New Member            
Orientation will be Sunday, November 3rd or         
Sunday, November 10th at 10:15 a.m. in the           

Conference room off the Narthex. You pick the day that you want to attend based 
on what works best for you. This is a time to get to know one another and to learn 
more about the congregation.  
 

Don Franklin                  Myron Sime 

Mike Gerard               Rodney Trunzo 

Jeremy Annen             Berly Tiegan 

Jeff Bon Durant     Scott Bon Durant 

Mike Daniels           Patrick O’Connor 

   Ilein Taipe                Shane Rowley 



HONORING OUR VETERANS BY COLIN HARRINGTON 

  

Last February, I sat at the 150th Anniversary committee meeting, noting 

ideas about what topics I should cover throughout the year for these arti-

cles. For November, I had jotted down “maybe a Thanksgiving/Be grateful 

theme” and under that, “Turkey/family, breaking bread/Last        Super 

reference(?)” 

However, under those thoughts I circled “Veteran’s Day.” I reflected on this 

more as I thumbed through Christ Lutheran Church’s history binders; 

Chapter Three is titled “History - World War II.” 

While members of Christ Lutheran have served with great dedication and 

honor throughout peacetime and war, I kept coming back to this era and  

moment of time in our Church’s and the world’s history. Chapter Three 

begins with notes from the Bulletin, speaking of letters from home and   

letters back to the pastor from “Over There.” One such letter, as noted in 

the November 22nd, 1942, Bulletin said: 

“I think of you folks when I sit at our Sunday morning service and am     

hoping and praying that the time isn’t far off when we can all be back to 

share your fine services with the folks back in the old home tow.  We will 

give our best for our great country and with God’s help we will be               

victorious. May God bless and help you in your great work.” 

Another bulletin, dated January 24th, 1943, read of a unique Christmas 

card with a poem titled “Soldier’s Prayer” on it: 

“While miles from home at Christmas, Lord, 

This soldier’s prayer to you 

Is that a realm of peace prevail 

To bring Christ’s love anew. 

 

Our erring foe from wrong to right 

Restore in thought and deeds. 

To give eternal faith and hope, 

And fill all human needs.” 

 

One such human need was simply the connection to the congregation. A 

sad tale in this chapter said a letter was received at the church from a        

soldier, thanking the congregation for their thoughts, prayers and for the 

donation of Service Prayer Books. The tragedy was that particular soldier 

had died days before this was printed in the bulletin. Unfortunately, this 

was not the only congregational member to give his complete all to a far 

greater good. 

I feel compelled to almost write endlessly about this particular subject. It 

feels like a fool’s errand to think that any words of thanks can be properly 

shared in gratitude for the great sacrifices these veterans have had to bear. 

These wondrous and terrible scars, internal and external, are such that 

many of us can never truly comprehend. 

I can only simply state, thank you and we honor you; once a soldier, always 
a soldier. 
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PHOTOS FROM TODAY:  
 

 

By Roger Slack 

As I finished reading the Gospel of John, after the death and          

resurrection of Jesus, I can’t help but feel the disciples sense of 

“Now what do we do? We are so used to Jesus leading the way, 

instructing us on what to do next.” All their normalcy was 

gone. It is the same for so many of us in this congregation who 

have had a dear loved one pass . “Now what do we do. All my 

daily normal’s are gone”. In the last chapter, Peter being practical announces to 

the rest of them, I’m going fishing”. He probably didn’t have a cent in his pocket 

and thought “I didn’t need any when I was with Jesus”, but things have changed 

now. He knew how to catch fish and could go back to doing that for his living. 

Well, Jesus had other plans. While they were all in the boat fishing with Peter, 

Jesus appeared and had the start of breakfast going on a campfire on the beach. 

Once again the disciples had caught nothing while out fishing. When Jesus,      

unrecognizable to them at the time, told them to cast their net on the other side 

of the boat, they caught 153 large fish. It was then that John realized it was      

Jesus. It’s almost comical as Jesus patiently waited for them to haul the fish in. 

He gave Peter a chance to undo the three times he denied even knowing Jesus at 

the High Priests house and declare before the others that he loved Jesus. Jesus 

began here to give direction to Peter and the other disciples at to what their lives 

would look like as a foretaste leading into the next “chapter” in their lives. That is 

where the book of The Acts of the Apostles continues as Luke documents this 

new “Chapter” and the paths those same      disciples would take in starting and 

building up the new Christian Church. 

 

 

“Jesus of Nazareth” directed by Franco Zeffirelli 

Thursday evenings – November 21, January 16,               

February 20, March 20 and April 10. 

6:00 p.m. 

Soup and Sandwich  
 
 

The mini-series was released in 1977, but I still think it is one of the best.  The 

director set out to film the life of Christ with a $12 million budget for an on-

location production in Morocco and Tunisia.  He took over two years to prepare 

before filming began in September of 1975.  A panel of Distinguished theologians 

and Biblical scholars served as his advisors and helped Zeffirelli not only aim for, 

but achieve, a high degree of historical accuracy—not only in the period of sets 

and costumes, but in the many, many details that distinguish this version of Je-

sus life on film from any other ever made.  
 

We invite anyone who would  like to join us to come to church on Thursday      

evenings at 6:00 p.m., view a portion of the film and discuss it.  Soup and      

Sandwich will be provided.  A free will donation will be taken to cover the cost of 

food.  If you would like, bring a side dish or dessert. 
 

November 21: The Middle Years of  Jesus’ Ministry 

January 16: Who Do People Say  That I Am 

February 20:  The Opposition Grows 

March 20: The Last Supper, Betrayal and Trial of Jesus 

April 10:  The Crucifixion and Resurrection  
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Fall leaves on the trees in all their bright colors.   Pumpkin lessons and thoughts of being 

grateful for all we have as the day of Thanksgiving approaches, it is time for the Sunday 

School Corridor to change too.  The Faith on the Farm theme that we had throughout the 

summer and into this fall will be coming down over the next few weeks and will be re-

placed with a new theme to welcome the greatest gift we have received.  Keep your eyes 

pealed as the hallway changes each week in preparation for the winter season that will be 

upon us soon.  See if you can guess the theme as you watch the changes happen! 

Special Sunday School notes for November 

   All 1st Grade members whether enrolled in Sunday School or not are welcome along with parent or 

guardian to join Pastor Paula on Sunday, November 24th from 10:00 a.m. to 10:40 a.m. 

(during Sunday School) to make Yule Logs.  You will meet in the Large Youth room where Pastor 

Paula will teach a brief lesson on Advent and then you will be shown step by step how to make a yule log.     

There will be no Sunday School on Sunday, December 1st.  

 This years Christmas program “A Christmas to Believe In”  is a wonderful traditional story told 

by a cast of characters including two narrators-one who has doubts about Christmas and one who 

says: “Whether you believe it or not... it’s still true!”  You get to watch as our doubting Thomas of a 

narrator becomes more engaged in the story and finds that this really is “A Christmas to Believe In.”  

We are practicing the music for each class every Sunday during the month of November and the first 

week of December.  Please practice any speaking parts at home in preparation for our dress rehearsal.  

In addition, we will be sending links to songs online that you can use to practice the kids music at 

home or in the car.  Dress Rehearsal will be on Saturday, December 14th from 9:00 a.m. to 

11:00 a.m. and the Program will be Sunday, December 15th during the 9:15 a.m. Worship        

Express Service.   

Parents of Confirmation students there will be no confirmation, meal or Wednesday       

evening activities on Wednesday, November 27th.   

We have many opportunities coming up for our Confirmation kids to get their service hours.  In            

November we have baking/cooking days on Saturday November 9th and the 23rd.  We have set-up for 

Advent Beginnings on Saturday November 23rd from 9:00 to 11:00 a.m.  We need help running craft 

tables, including card making and cookie decorating tables during Advent Beginnings.  Advent            

Beginnings is Sunday, November 24th from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m..  In addition to earning service 

hours if your child is interested in participating in    either the mission trip or the Boundary Waters trip 

they can earn money towards those trips through volunteering in any of these activities. 

November Bake Sale Service Hour Sign-up:  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/409094BADA72AA0FC1-51176955-november 

Advent Beginnings Service Hour Sign-up:  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/409094BADA72AA0FC1-51176903-advent 

Christmas Tree Decorating:  You do not need to sign-up ahead of time.  Just come to church on    

December 1st help out and record it on your service hour log.  

Lutefisk Dinner Service Hour Sign-up:  Sign up at the information desk in the Narthex. 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY NEWS FOR OCTOBER  
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Confirmation/Wednesday Evening Dinners 

Dinner is served from 5:30– 6:30 p.m. A minimum donation of $8.00 is suggested to help 

cover the cost of food. Confirmation students and their families, God and Game participants 

and their families, our Seniors and really anyone is invited. Enjoy an hour of good food and 

good fellowship.  

 

 

November 6 

 Baked or Barbeque Chicken, Cheesy Potatoes 
Fresh Vegetables with Ranch Dressing, Homemade Bread 
Apple Crisp with Ice Cream, Coffee, White and Chocolate Milk, Apple Juice or coffee 
 
November 13 

Beef Stew or Mac and Cheese, Bread 

Brownies and Ice Cream 

While or Chocolate Milk, Apple Juice or Coffee 

 
November 20 

Lasagna, Green Salad, Garlic Bread 

Cookies and Ice Cream. White or Chocolate Milk, Apple Juice or Coffee 

 
November  28 No Wednesday Evening Activities  

 
 
God and Games 

Wednesday evenings, October  

6:30 – 7:30 p.m. 

Grades 3rd – 6th 

It doesn’t matter if you are a regular or not, you are always welcome.  Alani Estervig and Libby 
Conant would love to meet you.  The evening starts out with a short devotional and continues 
with fun and games.   

 

New this year… 

Events are planned for youth in Grades 5-8.   

We ask that you sign up at the Information Desk at least a week prior to the 

event, so we can make plans in a timely manner. 

 

Church Shut-In 

Friday, December 27th 

9:00 p.m. – 7:00 a.m. 

Cost:  $20 

We will go Cosmic Bowling at the Stoughton Bowling Ally,      

enjoy pizza back at church, have a nerf gun war and more.   

 

Inner tubing at Cascade Mountain 

Friday, February 28th   

Cost: $42 

We will leave from the church parking lot at 11:00 a.m., innertube from 12:15 to 

2:15 p.m. and return home by 3:30 p.m.  If you need help covering the cost, there 

are $15 camperships available. 
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PHOTOS FOR                 
TOMORROW:  

Christmas Tree Decorating in  

the Narthex and Sanctuary 

On Sunday, November 24th we will be decorating           
the trees in the Narthex and in the Sanctuary.  This is 
a fun event for all.  Please stop by and help put a few              
ornaments on the trees or consider helping out as a     
family to put on lights and ornaments.  This has be-
come a fun tradition each year and is a great way to get 
into the holiday spirit.  We start immediately following 
the second service around 9:45 a.m. and it usually 
takes about an hour to decorate both trees.  We hope 
to see you all there.   

Wisconsin Chamber Orchestra 

Handel's Messiah 

Friday, November 22 at 7:00 p.m. 

Bethel Lutheran Church, downtown Madison 

Tickets: $30 

Age Recommendation: 6 and up 

Runtime: Approximately 2 hours, 20 minutes with an in-
termission 

Kick off the holiday season early this year by joining the Wisconsin 
Chamber Orchestra and Festival Choir of Madison as a favorite holi-
day tradition. Written in just 24 days by George Frideric Handel, 
the Messiah is considered the most performed classical piece of mu-
sic worldwide. Although based on religious texts, the message re-
mains universal, and Handel intended it to be performed in the con-
cert hall. For this performance, the orchestra and choir are joined 
by soloists: Sarah Lawrence, soprano, Sadie Cheslak, alto, Gene 
Stenger, tenor, and Timothy Jones, bass. 
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Senior Excursions/Luncheons 
 

Fireside Theater 
Miracle on 34th Street 
Friday, December 13th 
Cost:  $85  (Includes Gratuity) 
 

Based on the beloved Christmas movie, 
MIRACLE ON 34TH STREET is a big brassy Broadway  musical 
with a heart. Macy’s Thanksgiving Day Parade needs a new Santa. 
Enter Kris Kringle – a sweet and jolly old man who claims that he is 
the real Santa Claus. Thus begins this funny, warm, tuneful, and 
inspirational musical as Kris has to prove his claim in court and 

teach his cynical neighbor and her daughter to believe in the goodness and love 
that is Christmas. Written by Meredith Willson, the creator of THE MUSIC 
MAN, this is an unforgettable musical version of a classic Christmas tale. 
 

Menu 

Butternut Squash Soup, Freshly Baked Breads, Chicken and Ribs, Steak Diane 

or seared Duck Breast, Tender Duck Breast, Garlic Whipped Pototatoes and 

Mississippi Mud Cake. Coffee, Tea and Milk. 

We leave from the church at 10:00 a.m. and return home around 
4:30 p.m.  Sign up by November 13th at the Information Desk.   

 

Senior Luncheon 

Monday, November 18th 

11:30 a.m. 

Cost:  $12 

Program:  “God in America” 

We will be summarizing portions of PBS’s first 

episode of “God in America;” specifically how 

the pilgrims understood themselves and how 

they viewed the native population.   

Our menu will be packed with “new world” foods.   
 

Menu 

Turkey and lots of Dressing, Mashed Potatoes and Gravy, 

Green Beans and Squash, Pumpkin or Apple Pie with Ice Cream 

Milk and Coffee 

 
 

Senior Luncheon 

Monday, December 16th 

11:30 a.m. 

Cost:  $12.00 

Program:  Stoughton’s Madrigal Singers 

This has become a tradition and a great one at 

that.  On Monday, December 16th the Stoughton 

High School Madrigals will be at CLC to perform 

following lunch.  They will come dressed in their 

madrigal costumes and perform acapella Christmas music from then and now.  

Come!  Enjoy their wonderful music. 
 

Menu 

Meatballs and Gravy, Mashed Potatoes, Green Beans and Squash 

Lefse and Swedish Rye, Rommegrot and Krumkake 

Coffee and Milk 

PHOTOS FOR                  
TOMORROW:  



  

 

We are once again having our Holiday Bake Sale.  Monies from this sale will go      

towards scholarships and funding youth mission trips. 

The order form is on the next page. 

The youth are not the only ones baking for this Bake Sale.  There have been many 

members of the congregation that have helped us out.  We appreciate their sharing 

of their many gifts and talents to help us supply everyone with these lovely treats.   

We could use additional help on the Saturdays we bake in November.  We will be 
baking Saturday, November 9th and Saturday, November 23rd from 
9:00 a.m. to noon.  Please consider signing up on the sign-up sheet in                       
the Narthex.  

 

 

BETHEL CIRCLE UPDATES:  

Bethel Circle will once again be selling dish cloths on Sunday, November 24th 
and Sunday, December 8th in the Narthex.  The dish cloths are $2  each or 3 for 
$5. All Proceeds will be donated to either the CLC Scholarship Fund or the Pastor’s 
Discretionary Fund.  

Check out the handmade Christmas Cards on display in the Narthex.  These are beau-
tiful handmade cards done by Sandy Grant and at $3.00 each are a steal. Custom 
Cards are also available on request. Contact Sandy Grant for more information.  
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CLC Quilters filled the Sanctuary with Quilts 

This wonderful group of ladies made 154 quilts this past year that were laid out in the Sanctuary on Quilt 

Sunday.  The quilts are put over the pews so that the congregation would have an opportunity to look at 

the beautiful workmanship and even purchase a quilt.  During the week of quilt Sunday 37 total quilts 

were sold.  The money from the sale of these quilts benefits two things.  First, the quilters use the money 

to pay for any cost of shipping out all of the Lutheran World Relief kits.  Second, the money is used to 

purchase things like the batting and materials that go into the quilts.  Thanks to their hard work 117 

quilts were packed up and will be given to people throughout the country and world that need them.  
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“Christ in Our Home” daily devotional booklets for November 
and December in small and large print are available for pick 
up. 

“ S o  w e  a r e                   

a m b a s s a d o r s  f o r  

C h r i s t … ”  -  

2  C o r i n t h i a n s  5 : 2 0  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Special points of interest 

Sunday Worship is also  
Livestreamed on Facebook 

https://www.facebook.com/
ChristLutheranChurchStoughton 

Our Hymn of Praise in November is a song           

included in one of our new hymnals, "10,000        

Reasons (Bless the Lord)" written by English      

worship singer-songwriter Matt Redman and     

Swedish singer Jonas Myrin.  In 2013, the song 

won two Grammy Awards. 

The song makes the case for "10,000 reasons for my heart to find" to praise God. 

The inspiration for the song came through the opening verse of Psalm 103: 

"Praise the Lord, my soul; all my inmost being, praise his holy name". 

Redman recalled the song came together really quickly.  The lyric reiterates how 

"we live beneath an unceasing flow of goodness, kindness, greatness, and            

holiness, and every day we're given reason after reason why the Lord is so        

completely and utterly worthy of our highest and best devotion". 

I hope the refrain sticks with you throughout the week: 

Bless the Lord, O my soul, 

O my soul, worship his holy name. 

Sing like never before, O my soul. 

I'll worship your holy name. 


